The Community CCTV Scheme (which is led by the Department of Justice, Equality and Law Reform) aims to support local communities who wish to install and maintain CCTV security systems in their area, with the aim of increasing public safety and reducing the risk of anti-social and criminal activity. The scheme is intended to support community-based organisations that wish to provide CCTV systems in order to deter illegal or anti-social behaviour in places to which the general public have routine access, such as city and town centres..   

The scheme is intended to complement existing activities such as normal policing, youth & community development initiatives, Garda Diversion Projects, Juvenile Liaison Schemes, Probation & Welfare Service programmes, in order to address the causes of crime & reduce anti-social & criminal behaviour.
Four applications were successful in South Dublin County Council’s administrative area sponsored by Partas, Jobstown CDP and Clondalkin Partnership.  Only the capital costs associated with the establishment of systems are eligible for grant aid.  Ongoing monitoring and operational costs are not provided for. 
It is accepted by the sponsors of the projects that monitoring will significantly improve the usefulness of the system however it is also accepted that staffed monitoring will not always be possible.   South Dublin County Council is the Data Controller for these 4 community based CCTV systems. 
The data controller will designate an individual who will have responsibility for ensuring the proper, efficient and orderly day-to-day operation of the CCTV system and it is intended to have the cameras monitored on a skeletal basis at prime times and at all other times the images recorded and monitored in retrospect as required.  
At present the Council has a scheme in operation which monitors traffic mobility only within the County.  It is not possible, nor appropriate, to link this system to the Community CCTV scheme as the purposes of monitoring activity are distinctly different.
